August 30, 2022

To: City of St. Paul
DSl Licensing

Subject: Keenan’s Bar and Grill — Liquor-Outdoor Service Area (Patio)

Below is detail of actions taken to fulfill petition requirements and an explanation of how we believe the
results of the petition attempt showed a generally favorable disposition from the surrounding
community towards the proposed extension of the liquor service area to the patio area.

1. We were able to obtain signatures from several of the property owners that were on the list
supplied by DSI. This was accomplished by going door to door and making a minimum of three
attempts at each address. We also had the cooperation from the Lauer Flats Association. It
should be noted that two of the fourteen units located within Lauer Flats have recently changed
ownership. Also, the owner of 372 St. Clair Ave recently passed away. We also mailed a form
requesting approval to several of the non-resident owners. The mailing included a pre-

addressed stamped return envelope and Bill's cell phone number that they could call with any
questions or concerns.

2. We feel that we received very favorable support from every property owner that we met with.

The only opposition we encountered was easily satisfied by clarifying our objectives at a public
hearing.

Sincerely,
Bill and Sue Keenan
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Keenan’s Bar and Grill
620 7% Street W.

St. Paul, MN 55102
Business: 651-227-3840
Mobile: 651-226-8194



